To some extent we are indebted to the Illet & Clark Quiz League (Worksop) for the idea of a fair play trophy.  We write questions for their league and in March this year I had the pleasure of attending their Finals Night.  During the evening they presented a trophy to the licensee who had provided the best hospitality over the season - this having been determined by ballot among the teams. This seemed to work very well. Indeed, the landlady who lifted the trophy looked as pleased to receive it as the team that won the knock-out trophy!

Now, I don't doubt the existence of the Illet & Clark Quiz League's trophy for best hospitality encourages at least some of the potential recipients to try a little harder than they would otherwise.  Hopefully, if we institute a Fair Play Trophy, maybe teams will respond by improving their approach to the game. Certainly, if they did, that would be an appropriate way to honour Steve Crew's memory!

